







       MAY 11, 2016
RESIGNATION OF TERRY JOHNSON AS WATER

SUPERINTENDENT OF ARKVILLE AND

HALCOTTSVILLE WATER DISTRICT

ACKNOWLEDGED.





LOCAL LAW NO. 1 OF 2016 - “A LOCAL LAW FOR

FLOOD PREVENTION” ADOPTED.
RESOLUTION NO. 3 OF 2016 - RESOLUTION OF THE

TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF MIDDLETOWN

DETERMINING THAT THERE ARE NO ADVERSE

IMPACTS ON THE ENVIRONMENT FROM

ADOPTION OF THE FLOOD DAMAGE PREVENTION

LAW APPROVED.

The Town Board of the Town of Middletown, Delaware County, New York, held their regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, May 11, 2016 at the Town Hall, located at #42339 State Route 28, Margaretville, NY.


The following Board Members were present:

            Supervisor…………………Carl P. Davis
            Council Members………….Jake Rosa, Brian Sweeney, Mike Finberg and

                                                          Kenneth Taylor

Also present were:  Town Attorney Carey Wagner, Lauren Davis, Richard Rossi, John York, Katherine York, Frank Canavan, Terry Johnson, Charles Kowalski, Cassie Palen, Christopher Plante, Susanna Finch and Joan Lawrence-Bauer - Catskill Mountain News.

Supervisor Davis called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


ATTACHED Agenda prepared by Supervisor Davis and Town Clerk.  
Minutes of 04/06/16-Public Hearing/Monthly Workshop Meeting and Minutes of 04/13/16-Town Board Meeting were approved as submitted, by a motion made by J. Rosa, seconded by B. Sweeney.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nays.  
Supervisor’s Monthly Financial Report for 03/2016; Town Clerk’s Monthly Report for 03/2016; Tax Collector-Collection Summary-Batches 43 thru 51 for 03/2016; Building & Zoning Monthly Report for 03/2016; Justice Court Monthly Reports for 03/2016; Quarterly Cash Receipts Report for Arkville Water District and Quarterly Receipts Report for Halcottsville Water District were approved as submitted, by a motion made by J. Rosa, seconded by M. Finberg.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nays.
Supervisor Davis opened the floor to the public.  Cassie Palen questioned the Board as to their unwillingness to spend money that was saved during the recent winter to purchase a new truck.  Councilman Rosa gave a review of the trucks which are currently in operation and stated that there are serious building repairs needed for the highway garage which are going to be extremely expensive.  She questioned the legality of having a town board member also being an employee.  Town Attorney Carey Wagner said he did research and found the ATTACHED Opinion #96-4 which was issued when the Middletown Town Attorney at the time asked if a flood recovery department could be headed by the Town Supervisor.  The answer was yes he could.  Terry Johnson, Water Superintendent of the Arkville and Halcottsville Water District handed his ATTACHED resignation dated May 11, 2016 to be effective immediately to the Town Board along with his keys.   
Code Enforcement Officer Christopher Plante addressed the Town Board about complaints that he is not accessible in the office when contractors need to see him.  He explained the 21 hours that he is supposed to work is not enough time to complete all the work.  Councilmen J. Rosa and B. Sweeney agreed to be on a Building & Zoning Committee to review the matter.  
Motion was made by C.P. Davis, seconded by B. Sweeney to adopt the ATTACHED Local Law No. 1 of 2016 - “A Local Law for Flood Prevention”.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nay. 
Motion was made by J. Rosa, seconded by C.P. Davis to approve Resolution No. 3 of 2016 - Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Middletown Determining That There are no Adverse Impacts on the Environment from Adoption of the Flood Damage Prevention Law.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nay.
Councilman K. Taylor stated there needed to be a correction as to the Minutes of April 13, 2016 concerning the proposed “NYC DEP” Acquisition of Property ID: #8922 - 400.77+/- acres - Town of Andes and Town of Middletown - Weaver Hollow Road.  It was not a land acquisition but a conservation easement so it did not have to be referred to the Town Planning Board. 
 

Supervisor Davis opened the floor to the public.  Joan Lawrence-Bauer asked if the Town advertised for the various Board positions.  Supervisor Davis stated we do, two times a year.    

Voucher #09 in the amount of $19,081. to MARK Project for the CDBG Housing was approved for payment by motion was made by M. Finberg, seconded by J. Rosa.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nays.   

The monthly vouchers were audited and ordered paid by a motion made by J. Rosa, seconded by K. Taylor.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nays.  Vouchers approved were #s 265-326, totaling $113,748.00.


Motion for adjournment was made by B. Sweeney, seconded by J. Rosa.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nays.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

DATED:  May 25, 2016                      _______________________________

                                                             PATRICIA F. KELLY

                                                             TOWN CLERK
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